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. 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 21ST MAY 2012

Attending – Frank Cuthbert, David Scott, Mike and Lovaine Irving, George Carter, Eric and Jill Lee, Fred Lee, Derek Whiting.

Apologies – Linda Purnell, Alan Weighell and Michael Scott.

In the absence of Chairman Linda, Mike Irving presided over the meeting.

Matters Arising from the previous meeting -  With regard to the state of the Co-op car park and surrounding shrubbery  it was noted that the company  puts the litter clearance and maintenance out to tender occasionally.  Fred Lee has agreed to contact someone in Head Office in a higher position, and to register our disappointment at the state of the area, especially in view of the effort being made by the rest of the town to have Stokesley at its most attractive in time for the Jubilee.  The secretary will write to the Stokesley branch and also request the Parish Clerk to do the same.  The matter will also be included in our press release.

2. The Newcastle Building Society will present the idea of sponsorship of the library bed to Head Office.  The Stokesley manageress gave a provisional OK and we have also received an OK from Broadacres.

Returning to the agenda – 

1. The opening of the ziggurat – Procedure – Linda will speak first followed by George who, representing the people of Stokesley, will officially hand over to SPIOTA a symbolic golden watering can.  The dedication to Wilf will be made .

2. This ceremony will be followed by the reception in the Town Hall. 

3. Refreshments – Lovaine and Jill will provide canapes etc.

4. There will be a flying display of model aircraft from 1-2 pm. 

5. Mike will contact the Met Office for the forecast late in the week.

Treasurer’s Report

Eric said that approx. £1.250 is still outstanding in tub sponsorship but that there are sufficient funds to cover this month’s outlay for planting.  We shall in this instance be going half shares with Rainbow for the ziggurat in view of the extra cost.

Eric has also been in touch with our insurers to ascertain our position in view of the value of the new ziggurat.

Chairman Mike thanked Frank for once again working on the watering rota for the summer.   He also thanked George for sowing the original seed for the new ziggurat last summer and helping the further progress of the idea.  

The planting of the tubs will take place on Saturday 26th May and the boxes will be assembled at Rainbow on Thursday 24th.  The newly filled troughs for the ziggurat will be put in place on June 2nd at 8.45 a.m. weather permitting, or the previous evening if necessary.

The Coffee Morning in August – we are reminded that on this occasion we shall be providing the tombola prizes ourselves.

AOB   A letter has been received regarding the disgusting state of the Pack Horse Bridge, due to the pub clientele.  This has included broken bottles, tab ends, vomit and blood.

A deputation will see the landlord in this regard and the secretary will write a letter to the Parish Council.

NEXT MEETING MONDAY 25TH JUNE 2012

